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Honiton Town Council

Policy Committee

For the agenda, click here.
Minutes of the meeting of the Policy Committee held at the Town Council Offices, The Beehive, Dowell Street, Honiton on 26th May 2015 at 7.00pm.
Members present

St Michael’s Ward




St Paul’s Ward

Cllr S Edwards




 
Cllr P Halse

Cllr C Melbourne




Cllr J Lake

Cllr D Perkins





Cllr A Mountjoy

Cllr J Wadsworth




Cllr K Smith

In Attendance

Chetna Jones - Town Clerk

Cllr Coombs, Cllr McNally and Cllr Taylor as non members

15/13
To elect a Chair of the Committee
Cllr Perkins proposed Cllr Halse, seconded by Cllr Lake and MOTION WAS CARRIED unanimously.

15/14
To elect a Vice-Chair of the Committee
Cllr K Smith proposed Cllr Wadsworth, seconded by Cllr Lake and MOTION WAS CARRIED unanimously.

15/15
To receive apologies for absence

Cllr Kolek (P), Cllr Brown (P). Apologies were also sent by Cllr Howard although she was not a member.
15/16
To receive declarations of interest and receipt of request for new DPI dispensations on items on the agenda

None were received.
15/17
To receive a presentation on the work carried out by the Twinning Association
A presentation was given by Lindsay Hyslop, Chair of Twinning Association and Roger Sleeman, Secretary for Twinning Association. 
The Town has signed Charters with Gronau and Mezidon-Cannon and members of the Twinning Association attend various civic events in collaboration with both towns. A visit from Mezidon-Cannon was planned for August 2015 and the group was hoping to arrange various events and hoped that members of the Town Council will attend.

In addition the Twinning Association met 4 times a year and was very keen to increase its membership from the current number of 12 members.

Various forms of communication were currently used and it was suggested that social media be used as well as approaching local clubs and organisations. Different ways of exchanging could also assist with attracting more people to take part.

The Town Clerk suggested that the Twinning group add the Town council email address to the mailing list and that members be provided with details of events in order that they may attend if interested.

15/18
To receive minutes of Risk Management Working Group held on 15th April 2015 and to review the Risk Management Policy and Risk Register  and recommend the changes identified by the working group to the Town Council.

Members who were present at the last meeting of the Risk Management working group were no longer elected members of the Council and therefore the Chairman requested that members agree to receive the minutes and sign them based on the information presented at the meeting. This was agreed and IT WAS RESOLVED to sign the minutes of the Risk Management Working Group held on 15th April 2015.
Recommendation

It was unanimously agreed to recommend to Town Council:

1. Approve the Risk Management Policy with the amendments as highlighted by the Town Clerk

2. Approve the methodology used in expanding the current risk register

3. Include the legend to the Risk Register.

15/19
To consider a new governance/scrutiny committee and agree recommendations for Town Council
It was agreed that the Policy Committee recommends that a new committee be set up and it would sit alongside Policy, Finance and Planning, have the ability to scrutinise and report directly to the Town Council.

Recommendation

It was agreed to recommend to the Town Council that;

1. A core committee of 3 voting members be present throughout for continuity purposes

2. All members of the Council would be able to attend a meeting, provide information and raise questions/concerns for the committee to address in more detail

3. Examine the arguments of decisions either for or against
4. Examine the risk inherent in those decisions

5. Ensure adherence to compliance and proper process
6. A maximum of 4 other members to be invited where required as voting members and with these members should have the necessary skills and or experience

7. To Invite existing committee representation

8. Committee members will require a balanced and open minded approach

9. Will report and make recommendations to Full Council

These recommendations were considered to be in-line with the recommendations identified in the SWAP report in particular:

· The use of a group or committee would provide reassurance to Council that they are being presented with the right information and help prevent an adversarial atmosphere. 

· The quality (and perceived reliability) of reports to the Town Council may be improved if it was presented through a general governance committee (or similar group), rather than an individual 

· A forward plan should be in place to ensure decisions are made on a timely basis. 
15/20
To agree to set up a working group and approve the scope for this group in order to define “measures the council might consider introducing to clarify and improve how it  works on behalf of the community” and incorporating them in the Town Council Service Plan. The working group will need to report back to policy with recommendations
It was felt that the service plan was too long and that it would be more useful if it were a short summary and prioritised.

Recommendation

Cllr Perkins proposed that the Policy Committee recommends that the proposed new Scrutiny Committee review the service plan as its first task and starts by defining the scope of this task.  All councillors will have the ability to contribute and attend meetings in order that they can be reassured that the right information has been presented.
This was unanimously agreed.
15/21
To review the draft recommendations of The Local Government Boundary Commission regarding the Electoral Review of Devon and make recommendations to the Town Council as a response to the consultation
Cllr Mountjoy suggested that a survey be carried out with the local community and Cllr McNally suggested that local parishes be invited to a meeting to discuss the proposed changes.

Recommendation

It was agreed that a small working group consisting of Cllr Mountjoy, Cllr Lake and Cllr K Smith work with the Town Clerk to draft a survey and arrange a meeting of the local parishes and then report back to the Policy Committee meeting in June and provide feedback in order for the Committee to prepare a formal response to the consultation.

15/22
To close the meeting

The meeting was closed at 8.45pm.

Signed Chair

8th June 2015


